Minutes of Meeting — December 22, 2020; meeting called to order at 7:00pm. Present: Ed Lane;
Marybeth Mitts; Dave Roche; Neal Maxymillian. Absent: Warren Archey.

MOTION by EL, seconded by DR to approve the Minutes of December 9. 4/0 vote.
Citizens Open Forum: None.
Consent Agenda: None.

Public Hearing — Change of Officers/Directors/LLC Managers, Price Chopper Operating Co. of MA,
Inc./Market 32 by Price Chopper d/b/a Market 32 by Price Chopper (#233), Patricia Pattison,
manager, 495 Pittsfield Road. MOTION by EL, seconded by DR to open the public hearing. 4/0 vote.
The Board had no issues with this request. MOTION by EL, seconded by DR to close the public
hearing. 4/0 vote. MOTION by EL, seconded by DR to approve the application for a change of
officers/directors/LLC Managers on an annual All Alcoholic Package Store License for Price Chopper
Operating Co. of MA, Inc./Market 32 by Price Chopper d/b/a Market 32 by Price Chopper (#233)
located at 495 Pittsfield Road. 4/0 vote.

Waive 2021 License Fees: In light of the pandemic, and the difficult year the various businesses
have endured, the TM suggested to the Board that they consider waiving the liquor license fees for
2021. The Board held a brief discussion as to whether all liquor license fees should be waived or if
package stores should be excluded since their businesses were not negatively impacted by COVID-
19. MM felt that all liquor license fees should be waived, but the other members disagreed. MOTION
by EL, seconded by DR to waive all non-package store alcohol 2021 license fees. 3/1 vote with MM

opposed.

New Business/Liaison Reports: NM congratulated the schools for their efforts with the school year
during these trying times. EL and DR thanked the DPW for their snow removal efforts. MM stated
that the Affordable Housing Trust received no responses for assistance with the administration of the
homeownership program, so they will be working with Housing and Community Development
guidelines instead.

Meeting adjourned at 7:22pm.
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